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Gracious Giving, Thankful Obedience 

    We make sure to teach our kids to say it.  Whenever they get a gift, we remind them to say ñThank 
you.ò  This is a good habit to start in our younger years.  Itôs part of living in polite society, and so we too, as 
adults, we need to be reminded to say, ñThank you.ò  Itôs important for us to respond to peopleôs generosity 
with gratitude.  But do we do this with Godôs generosity?  Do we thank Him for all Heôs graciously given to 
us, or do we respond with greed, always wanting more, expecting more, thinking weôre owed more? 

   With faith, itôs right for us to understand and recognize that everything we have is a gift.  Our homes are a 
gift.  The food on our tables is a gift.  Even our friends and families, theyôre gifts.  So too are the non-tangible 
things in our lives like our reputation and talents and time, theyôre gifts.  All of it is a gift from God.  But this 
faithful understanding of Godôs gifts goes completely against the old-school American way and also the cur-
rent culture of entitlement. 

    The old-school American way of life isnôt one that seeks out gifts.  Instead itôs all about working hard for 
everything you have, claiming it as your own.  The material things we have we have because weôve worked 
for them.  The family and friends that we have we have because weôve built those relationships.  We see a 
direct connection between what weôve done and the things we have, and so we give ourselves the credit.  And 
yet, the credit doesnôt belong to us, but to God. 

    In a similar way, our current culture of entitlement doesnôt look at what we have as Godôs gracious giving, 
but instead itôs whatôs owed to us.  We think we deserve things; we think weôre owed in some way, simply 
because weôre breathing.  We think itôs our inalienable right to have the latest technology, to eat whatever we 
want, to live in the exact home that we want.  We demand these things and more, and never once are we 
grateful for what we have.  

    In both cases we fail to thank God.    In both cases gratitude is absent.  In both cases we refuse to see the 
Lordôs generosity.  In both cases our greedy sinfulness raises its selfish head.         

    This collect from last Sunday (07/18/21) is a very pointed one, cutting right through our sinful 
greed.  Heavenly Father, though we do not deserve Your goodness, still You provide for all our needs of body 
and soul.  Grant us Your Holy Spirit that we may acknowledge Your gifts, give thanks for all Your benefits, 
and serve You in willing obedience.   

Did you hear the first part of that prayer?  We donôt deserve Godôs goodness.  What a radical truth for todayôs 
entitled world.  What a radical truth for people who think theyôve earned everything.  

    We donôt deserve Godôs goodness.  God owes us nothing.  Weôre sinners, enemies of God.  Weôve rebelled 
against Him, and continue to rebel every time we disregard His Word and listen instead to Satanôs tempta-
tions and our own sinful wishes.  We take and take and take, never once stopping to acknowledge how gra-
cious God is.  We take and take and take, never once stopping to see how even though we deserve death, God 
graciously gives us life.  

    None of us would be breathing today if it wasnôt for God giving us the breath of life.  He created our first 
parents in the Garden, and through our parents, Heôs created each and every one of us.  This is what we con-
fess in the Creed when we say, ñI believe in God the Father almighty, maker of heaven and earth.ò  As we say 
those words weôre confessing that God has made each and every one of us specifically, and that He continues 
to care for each and every one of us.  Out of fatherly divine goodness and mercy, God continues to care for 
us.  He gives us what we need.  He gives us food for our bodies, our daily bread.  

    Jesus did this in a miraculous way in the Gospel.  He had compassion on that crowd of 5,000, taking just a 
few loaves of bread and a couple of fish, He prepared a meal for everyone, with more than enough left-
overs.  But notice how He delivered this daily bread to the people...through the hands of His disciples.  The 
disciples served the people the food.  And in the same way, God provides your daily bread by the hands of 
others.  

    We may not think of it as miraculous as the feeding of the 5,000, but our Lord still provides us with the 
food we need by the hands of others; whether it be from the farmers who grow and raise our food, the stock-
ers at Meijer who fill the shelves, our employers who pay us for our work so we can buy our food, or the 
teenagers behind the counter at Culverôs who make our food, by all of these hands, the Lord provides for 
us.  And the same can be said about everything else we need and have.                       Continued on page 2... 



 

 Board and Council Meetings are scheduled 
for August 17th.  All Boards meet at 6:30pm 

and Council 7:30pm.  

The Ladies of the LWML will 

meet on August 18th at 

11:30am.   
Noisy Mites will be collected August 1st. 
In July the mites raised $112.13.  Thank you 
for generously giving to further the 

education of women in deaconess programs at 
the St. Louis & Fort Wayne Seminaries. 

Oktoberfest is coming back in 2021!  We are planning a delicious homemade 
German dinner on Friday, October 15th from 5:00 pm - 7:30pm.  There will be 
plenty of family fun and a silent auction. Please mark your calendars and consider 

donating an item for our auction.  

Call Process: 
At the July 12th voters meeting the congregation voted to call Rev. Glenn Worcester, from Peace 

Lutheran Church  Winnipeg, MB, Canada. 

RUMMAGE SALE 
August 27th 9:00a - 5:00p and 28th. 9:00a - 

1:00p.  If you would like to donate items, please 
drop them off no earlier then August 22nd..  For 
additional information or to volunteer, contact 

Nancy Shimek or the church office.  

Education Sunday August 29th 
 

The Blessing of the Backpacks  
Sunday School kickoff and 

Retirement lunch for Jayne Foster 
 

Soon our short Michigan summer will 
be over and it will be time to return 
to school.  We would like to send 
your children off to school this year 
with a special blessing. During both 

services on Education Sunday, August 29, we will be 
holding òThe Blessing of the Backpacksó.  The purpose 
of this special event is to remind your children that 
God is with them at all timeséat home, church and 
school.  We would like to invite all children to bring 
their backpacks to church on Education Sunday for 
this special event.  During the service we will ask 
each student to come up to the communion rail to 
receive a special blessing.  We also will have a 

retirement luncheon following the late service.  The 
Board of Education will grill hamburgers and hot 

dogs.  We ask all members to join us and bring a dish 
to share.  Please sign up so we know how many to 

expect. Thank you! 

... from Pastor Latham 

But the Lordôs compassionate and gracious care doesnôt just stop there.  Jesus didnôt just give the crowd food for their bodies; He gave 
them food for their souls.  He gave them the Bread of Life, the Word of God, the life-giving Good News of salvation in Him.  And He 
continues to do the same for you.  And this is a greater miracle than the feeding of the 5,000. 

    In a miraculous way, through the Word of Christ and Him crucified, God brings us to everlasting life.  His Word of forgiveness over-
comes our sin.  Our selfishness and greed is washed away through the waters of Baptism, and weôre clothed with Christôs righteous-
ness.  He takes bread and wine and through it physically feeds us His very body and blood, feeding our faith and bodies unto everlasting 
life.  And again, He does it all through the hands of others, men Heôs called to proclaim His Word and administer His Sacraments.  All of 
this is a gift.  All of this is Godôs gracious giving.  And in faithful response we rightly say ñThanks.ò  

    In one of the post-communion canticles we sing, ñThank the Lord and sing His praise; tell everyone what He has done.  Let everyone 
who seeks the Lord rejoice and proudly bear His name.ò  In response to receiving food for our souls, we canôt help but give to God 
thanks.  We literally sing ñThank you.ò  

    We praise Him for His graciousness and we share that thanks and praise we others.  We do this with our words and we do this with our 
obedience.  What better way is there to say thank you to our Lord for the everlasting life Heôs given to us then to live it out?  What better 
way is there to say thank you than to show forth the righteousness of Christ that weôve received?  What better way is there to say thank 
you than to be a servant of the Lord, being the hands through which He provides daily bread for others?  There is no better way.  

    Our Lord graciously gives us all that we need: food for our 
bodies and food for our souls.  And as we faithful receive all 
these gifts, we give Him thanks: thanks of proclamation, pro-
claiming the goodness of the Lord, and thanks of obedience, 
living the life weôre called to live.  So today, and every day, 
give thanks to the Lord, for He graciously gives all we need. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Retirement Celebration for Jayne Foster 
 

Jayne will be retiring as director of Joyful Hearts Early Center after 
serving in this position for 17 years.  Jayne was instrumental in the 

creation and development of Joyful Hearts and has served as the director 
since its inception.  Please join us in celebrating Jayne and all of her years of 
service on Education Sunday, August 29th. This celebration will take 
place during the church picnic following the late service.  We would also 
like to thank Jayne for all the work she has done throughout the years with 
a special gift.  If you would like to make a donation towards this gift please 
place your donation in an envelope indicating it is intended for Jayne and 

place it in the offering box in the narthex. Thank you! 


